Lower Salford Township Park Board Minutes May 27, 2025

The May 27, 2025, Park Board was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairman Kent Krauss. Also in attendance were Vice Chairman Pete Harubin, Jan Johnson, Ryan Beltz, Amy Burch, Andy Lazzaro, Mark Kelley, and Secretary Holly Hosterman. The Public Works Director, Doug Jones, was also present at this evening's meeting, which was held at the Roth Park Pavilion.

Chairman Krauss asked for approval of the April 22, 2025, Meeting Minutes. Amy Burch made a correction to the minutes stating that the vote for the fence at the Park Avenue Fields was 3-2, not 4-1 as previously stated. Mark Kelley also noted that one of his parks, Roth Park, had been attributed to Jan Johnson in the minutes. Ms. Hosterman will make the revisions. Andy Lazzaro made a motion to approve the minutes as amended. Mark Kelley seconded. Minutes unanimously approved as amended.

Chairman Krauss invited the team to walk around the park and the pond to identify areas that needed attention as well as to see the most recent improvements, including a concrete pad for fishing as well as newly installed picnic tables with shade canopies. Everyone was very impressed with the new equipment in the park. Doug also let the group know that all the Township Ponds had recently been treated for overgrowth.

After walking the park, Mr. Jones said the Township is thinking of moving the pavilion at Roth to possibly Bucher Park. This project would give new life to the pavilion by moving it out of the tree area where it sees continual debris and pollen dust from the surrounding foliage. He also said that with the severity of the recent rainstorms, the pavilion sees muddy flooding due to its downhill location and is in constant need of cleaning. The shade of the trees is also contributing to the decline of the pavilion roof. All in attendance were agreeable to move the pavilion to Bucher Park in the future.

Chairman Krauss recognized Joan DiMaria of the Heckler Plains/Historical Society presented the monthly report of happenings within the Society. Chairman Krauss asked Ms. DiMaria how the insurance coverage was progressing. She noted that they are still getting quotes, but hope to have something soon. Chairman Krauss also asked about the agreements with the Society and if they had taken time to review the old ones and get an idea of what they would like to see in the new ones. Chairman Krauss said the Township is waiting on the Society to provide their input before going to the solicitor's office to prepare a draft agreement. The new agreement would cover all the 3 Township-Owned homes: Heckler, Reiff, and Bergey's Mill.

Chairman Krauss asked Ms. Hosterman to provide the Planning Commission Agenda. Ms. Hosterman read the agenda submissions. She noted that at this time, the agenda did not contain anything that would require Park Board input.

The following reports were given for the various Township parks:

Alderfer Park – Jan Johnson reported that there was a new Story Walk book. She also reported that the benches in the middle of the soccer fields had been either vandalized or are just in decay, as the lattice work around the benches is falling off. She also noted that some of the boards on the benches are warping, breaking, etc. and it is a safety concern. Ms. Hosterman said she would contact the Harleysville Soccer organization who placed the benches there years ago.

Bergey Park – Andy Lazzaro reported that everything looked good. He noted there has been lots of fishing and that construction of the bridge is still moving forward.

Briarwyck Park – Amy Burch reported that the water is clean and looking good. Doug Jones reported that the aerators for the pond should be installed this year.

Bucher Park –Mark Kelly reported that the park looked good. He reported there was one shredded basketball net. He also wanted to start the process of evaluating a dead tree near the porta pottie for possible removal in the future.

Dannerth Park – Nothing new to report.

Groff's Mill Park – Andy had reported that everything looked good. He did note that the bench should be removed whether we replace it or not due to its poor condition.

Heckler Plains Farmstead – Pete Harubin reported that all looked good.

Kulp Road Pond Park – Chairman Krauss reported that everything looked good.

Park Avenue Field – Amy reported that both fields looked good.

Reed Park - Pete Harubin reported that everything looked good.

Reiff Park – Ryan Beltz reported that the recent Perkiomen Watershed Conservancy Native Plant sale brought in over a thousand people over the 2-day event.

Roth Park –Since the meeting was at Roth Park, the Board discussed possible improvements as well as enjoying the newly added benches, shade canopies, fishing rocks, extra parking area, etc. Moving the pavilion to Bucher Park was also discussed.

Trail Report – No recent report.

Wawa Park – Ryan Beltz asked if there was to be paving coming up on Camp Wawa, as he saw quite a bit of machinery staged in the parking area. Ms Hosterman told him the Public Works department would be doing road & drainage work there in the coming week.

Kiosk Report – Nothing new to report.

New Business & Correspondence:

Ms. Hosterman noted that the Township had received word that it was awarded a Schuylkill Highlands Mini Grant for \$12,720. She said that these grant funds would be used to purchase and install combination drinking fountain/water filling stations in 2 of our parks: Alderfer Park & Park Avenue Fields. Chairman Krauss thanked both Director of Public Works, Doug Jones and Special Projects Coordinator Grace Kelley for their efforts in securing the funds.

Old Business: Chairman Krauss thanked everyone who came out to the recent Country Fair Days that was held last week. He said the rainy weather made for a challenge on Wednesday & Thursday, but Friday & Saturday were great days. Mr. Krauss said all the funds generated by the Fair is given back to local service organizations.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 24, 2025, at 7:00 p.m.

There being no further business, Chairman Krauss entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m. Andy Lazzaro motioned for approval and Pete Harubin seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Hosterman, Secretary